
BOARD OF MAYOR AND ALDERMEN 

BUDGET WORKSHOP 

MARCH 27, 2025 

	 The Board of Mayor and Aldermen (BMA) met in a Budget Workshop on 
Thursday, March 27, 2025 at 6:00 p.m., at Town Hall, 123 Boone Street, Jonesborough, 
TN. 

	 Mayor Vest called the meeting to order.  Alderman Dickson led the group in 
opening Prayer and Mayor Vest led the pledge to the Flag.  Upon call of the roll those 
present were:  Mayor Chuck Vest, Alderman Virginia Causey, Alderman Terry 
Countermine, Alderman Adam Dickson, and Alderman Kelly Wolfe. Also present were:  
Town Administrator Glenn Rosenoff, Town Recorder Janet Jennings, Operations 
Manager Craig Ford, and Town Attorney Jim Wheeler. 

	 Mayor Vest said the purpose of the Workshop was discussion of the FY25-26 
Budget for the General, Drug, Solid Waste, and Water/Sewer funds.  Mayor Vest 
recessed the Budget Workshop and the Board of Mayor and Aldermen went into 
Executive Session.   

	 Mayor Vest reconvened the Budget Workshop and the following Department 
Heads presented their budget requests for to the BMA:  1) Police Department – Chief 
Matt Rice; 2) Visitors Center – Cameo Waters; 3) Jackson Theatre – Amber Crumley; 4) 
McKinney Center – Theresa Hammons; 5) Fire Department – Chief Jeff White; 6) Senior 
Center – Mary Regen; 7) Solid Waste – Operations Manager Craig Ford; 8) Fleet 
Maintenance – Steven Becket; 9) Wastewater – Cobern Rasnick; 10) Water Plant – 
Randy Jones; 11) Water Distribution – Chris Christian; 12) Water Quality – Artie White; 
and Utilities – Kevin Brobeck.   

Mayor Vest said the budget presentations were great, and expressed his 
appreciation to the leadership and staff for what they do in serving the Town.  With no 
formal action acted upon and no further business for discussion, Mayor Vest adjourned 
the Budget Workshop. 

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  
  JANET JENNINGS, RECORDER	 	 	 CHUCK VEST, MAYOR


